RECORD OF PROCEEDINGS

Minutes of Lawrence Township Trustees Regular Meeting

December 28, 2023

The Trustees of Lawrence Township met in regular session at 7:00PM. in the Charles E. Lundenberger Memorial Meeting Room. The meeting was called to order by Chairman Ackerman. All Trustees were present.

Minutes from the December 14, 2023 regular meeting were approved.

The above bills were approved by the Board and checks were written.

MEETING

Assistant Road Superintendent Perry Myers advised Trustees that the road crew is working on ditching, tree trimming, servicing equipment, there was a light snow and they went out and spread salt and all equipment worked well, and road and road signed have been checked. Road Superintendent Chuck McNutt asked Trustees to review roads for asphalt projects for 2024 if they want to, again, participate in the county asphalt program which is due to the county in February. The annual mileage certification will be due to the county as well. McNutt indicated that they will continue with two hoppers from Bull Country Compost through the winter and the compost will remain open, asked Trustees about the purchase of a generator for the township building, possible replacement of garage doors and new lighting for the outside of the garage. Trustee Ritterbeck will look into grant options for the generator. Fiscal Officer Ann Ackerman informed Trustees that the safety deposit box at Huntington Bank has been closed for lack of use, and asked Shawn Lynch, Fire Chief of Bolivar Volunteer Fire Department to provide year end financial information as soon as it is available to work on the 2024 Fire and EMS contract. Chairman Trustee Ackerman informed the public that Trustee Ritterbeck and Fiscal Officer Ackerman were sworn into office and asked McNutt to get quotes for a water softener for the building. Trustee Ritterbeck advised that he received a letter from Tuscarawas Valley Local School District Operations Manager Mark Murphy that the playground equipment will remain after the intermediate school is torn down. Trustees thanked TVLSD for this decision. Martina Mann is half way through the back up of the burial transit book and hand delivered the Rosenberry Grant for submission.

A motion to adjourn was made and so ordered by the Chairman.

ATTEST:		APPROVED:	
	, Fiscal Officer		, Chairman
Ann Marie Ackerman		Donald Ackerman	
	, Trustee		, Trustee
Matthew Ritterbeck		Michael Haueter	